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FHS TIMES                           

Fairview High School is a learning  
community that experiences success by  

challenging the potential of all who come 
through our doors.  

Principal Message  

Here we are into February. The first semester is complete and in the not too distant future the end 
of the 2015-16 school year is looming. Grade 12 students are no doubt eagerly anticipating their 
graduation from high school and the start of a very exciting phase of their lives.  With all of those 
things to look forward to there is still a significant amount of work to be completed as we want all 
students to have a successful school experience at FHS. With that in mind there are a few items 
that I would like to draw your attention to; 
A reminder to all Grade 7 and 10 parents to return their Alberta Education  
Surveys if you have not already done so. The information provided by  
parents, as well as students and teachers is important and is reviewed by 

school staff, management staff, Board of Trustees and the Alberta government to see what is 
working and what can be improved. It is very important that survey data is received from all 
parents so that results reflect all parents  

 surveyed. Your participation is important. 
Wednesday, February 24, 2016 is Pink Shirt Day and will be recognized at Fairview High 
School as it will in many schools across the country. Pink Shirt Day arose out of the initiative 
of high school  

 students to make a loud and visual statement against bullying and support a student who had 
been bullied for wearing a pink shirt. Since that time the message has spread and our young 
people have become the greatest advocates to eliminating bullying. On Pink Shirt Day we will 
pay special  

 attention to the issue of bullying but it is an issue we address every school day. As an  
educator, I believe the vast majority of our students are very welcoming and accepting of all  
people regardless of race, religious beliefs, colour, gender identity, gender expression, physical 
(dis)ability, sexual orientation, mental (dis)ability, marital status, age, ancestry, place of origin, 
family status or socioeconomic status. I would even go so far as to say that todayôs students 
are much more understanding than when I attended high school 30 plus years ago. It is that 
understanding and strength that we need to build on to create a society that is accepting of all 
individuals. Yes we do have those among us who discriminate, harass and bully others but 
together we must not tolerate such behavior. Problems often occur due to the silence of  

others. When bullying occurs we must stand up to the act of bullying and inform others of the 
 details. As Barbara Coloroso , international bestselling author and recognized speaker and  
consultant on parenting, teaching, school discipline, positive school climate, bullying, and  
restorative justice points out there are always three parties in all acts of bullying; the bully, the 
bullied and the bystander. It is important that we all realize that we all have a part to play. 
As we increase our attention on this very important issue I ask all parties to do their part to 
not just reduce but eliminate bullying in our schools and in our society. Everyone has the right 
to enjoy a life without harassment and torment and equally important we all have a duty to 
ensure that right for all of our students and all of our citizens. 

 
In closing I extend an invitation to all parents to remain in close contact with their childôs school and 
teachers. Contact can be easily made through the website or through the great front office staff at 
the school. As I heard stated recently, Children get ñone opportunity at youthò and I believe we 
should all strive to ensure that that one opportunity is as positive, rewarding and successful as 
possible. Until next month, all the best!  

David Hamlyn PrincipalñFairview High School 



   
 DATES TO REMEMBER  

 

Feb 17ï Rupertsland Career Bus at FHS all day              

postponedï Parent Council Mtg. TBA 

Feb 24ï Pink Shirt Day 

Mar 3&4ï Teacher Convection no school 

Mar 7ï Site Based PD no school 

Mar 17ï Parent Teacher Interviews 5-8pm 

Mar 25-  Good Friday  

Mar 25- Apr 4ï Easter Holidays 

Apr 5ï    Back to school 

 

Accountability 

Pillar  

Surveys  
 

As an annual check-up on the  

education system, the Accountability 

Pillar provides an opportunity for  

Alberta Education and school  

authorities to ensure that we are  

equipping students for success. 

The Accountability Pillar uses a set of 

16 indicators consisting of surveys of 

students, parents and teachers on various aspects of quality; student outcomes such as 

dropout and high school completion rates; and provincial assessments of student 

 learning. From January to the end of February, Alberta Education will be conducting 

the annual Accountability Pillar Survey.   

In January, parents of students in grades 4, 7 and 10   will receive a survey from 

Alberta Education.  In February, all teachers will be completing their surveys 

online at school.  

Students at Fairview High School have already completed their surveys online at the 

school. All surveys are anonymous and ask questions about experiences with the 

school. In addition to English and French, the parent survey is available in Chinese, 

Punjabi, Arabic, Blackfoot, Cree, Korean, Spanish, Tagalog and Urdu. 

Your participation in the survey helps provide important information on the  

quality of education your child is receiving, so we encourage you to return your 

survey promptly.  

 

Survey results will be available to school authorities in May 2016, and will be reported 

publicly as part of their 3-Year Education Plans and Annual Education Results Reports. 

ñKnowing what's right doesn't mean much unless 
you do what's right.ò  
ɶ Theodore Roosevelt  
ñWhat if the kid you bullied at school, grew up, 
and turned out to be the only surgeon who could 
save your life?ò  
ɶ Lynette Mather   
ñPeople who love themselves, donôt hurt other 
people. The more we hate ourselves, the more we 
want others to suffer.ò  

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/44567.Theodore_Roosevelt
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/5625488.Lynette_Mather


School Bus Drop -off Pickup safety.  
There have been some recent concerns with private vehicles entering 

the drop off loop in front of the school while school busses are            

loading/unloading   students. This is both unsafe and not permitted. 

We ask that all parents/guardians adhere to the signage that is posted 

to ensure the safety of all students at the beginning and 

conclusion of each school day. Your cooperation is       

appreciated as we work together to provide for the            

safety of students. 

February  
 

Celebrating Pink Shirt Day 2016 and Safe and Caring Learning       

Environments 
 

At Peace River School Division (PRSD) we pride ourselves in our ability to create 

and foster safe and caring learning environments. There are many people who play 

a role in this process and I would like to take this opportunity to celebrate their 

efforts and thank all the students, staff, parents, local partners, and community members who contribute to creating a 

culture of kindness and respect in our schools. 

As Pink Shirt Day approaches on February 24, 2016 we reflect on the role that these consistent efforts to promote 

healthy and positive relationships and prevent bullying have in our schools and our lives.  

A History of Pink Shirt Day: 
The movement began in 2007 when Travis Price, a Grade 12 student in Nova Scotia, and his friends observed a  

younger male student being bullied for wearing a pink shirt. To show their support and take a stand against the bullies, 

Travis and his friends all wore pink shirts to school the next day. 

The spirit of their gesture resonated, and then began to spread. Now thousands of Canadians participate every year by 

wearing a pink shirt as a statement that they too, take a stand against bullying of any kind.  

Accountability Pillar Results: 
We are very pleased to share that PRSD received the classification of óExcellentô in the Safe and Caring Schools      

category with improvement levels rated as óVery Highô on the 2015 Alberta Education Accountability Pillar Report. 

Our score of 89.5% is above provincial average in this category. This score is based on feedback from students, staff, 

and parents through the annual Alberta Education Survey. 

This score is encouraging as we continue striving to provide on-going programs, initiatives, and presentations that are 

focused on building and nurturing positive relationships and personal well-being. Examples of some of these programs 

include the work of our school based Youth Education Support Workers, Success Coaches, student leadership groups, 

mentorship programs and the many exciting events that will be coming up as part of our division-wide Pink Shirt Day 

events ï A listing of which will be released shortly. 

Providing safe and caring learning environments for students is very important to us. We understand that in order for 

students to learn, flourish and reach their full potential, they need to feel safe, happy and cared for in a positive learning 

environment.  

Thank you so much for your involvement and support and we invite you to join us on February 24 for Pink Shirt Day 

2016 when PRSD students and staff will wear pink and stand united to support healthy relationships, wellness, and  

diversity.  

Paul Bennett Superintendent of Schools Peace River School Division No. 10 

https://docushare.prsd.ab.ca/docushare/dsweb/Get/Document-100133/OCTOBER%202015%20DRAFTAPORI_201510_A.1070_Combined%203%20Year%20Education%20Plan%20and%20AERR.pdf


 

 

 

 
 

ñHelp your child to develop an inner ñmoral voiceò that 

guides them to do what is right. Show, model and teach 

your child to share, care, help and serve. Teach them to 

reflect on the impact of their actions on others and be 

able to see things from anotherôs point of view.ò   

Barbara Coloroso, (The Bully, the Bullied and  

the Bystander) 

 

5 Personality factors that protect kids from  

being increasingly victimized 
Friendliness 

Willingness to share 

Willingness to cooperate 

Skill in joining the play of other children 

Possessing a sense of humour 

Spotlight on Health and Safety 
 

A safe and caring learning environment supports positive behaviour choices and personal wellness.   

By learning and practicing appropriate academic, social and behavioural skills students are able to begin  

assuming a positive role within their schools and their communities.  Student success is  

enabled through teaching these appropriate behaviours and social skills and then expecting students to  

practice them in all aspects of their lives. We want to ensure that nothing stands in the way of  

student success and to do this we need to work together.   

Children donôt always know how to act in ways that best demonstrate and reinforce positive  

behaviour.  PRSD has implemented several programs in schools such as Lionôs Quest, Dare to Care,  

BullyBeware and Random Acts of Kindness that are intended to teach and encourage positive  

behaviours.  Outside of the school environment family, community, and a variety of other social  

factors all impact behaviour choices.  When home, school, and community successfully work  

together to provide programming and support the greatest possible outcomes are achieved.  

Teach, model and expect.  Consistently demonstrate what your expectations are, and remember that it is  

essential to listen and to communicate and acknowledge worthy behaviour.  Resources are  

available that can provide valuable information on mental health, eating habits, physical activity,  

injury prevention and bullying.  It is also important to recognize that the process may take time  

and that different students need different supports. 

http://www.lionsquest.ca/  http://www.bullybeware.com/ 

http://daretocare.ca/   http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/info/Page2909.aspx 

 

Learning positive behaviours that promote wellness and healthy relationships provides students with          

life-long skills.  Our goal is to have students who will choose to do what is 

right because it is the right thing to do, not because they are being rewarded 

or watched.   

Kristy Shilka, PRSD Health & Safety Coordinator 

http://www.lionsquest.ca/
http://www.bullybeware.com/
http://daretocare.ca/
http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/info/Page2909.aspx
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=health+and+safety&view=detailv2&&id=9A7C7C86C89839911920E29674517F53204B126E&selectedIndex=1&ccid=sg9vffd5&simid=607997937791926887&thid=OIP.Mb20f6f7df779ac9fc4afc47a96cc6321H0


 
     tŜŜǊ aŜƴǘƻǊƛƴƎ ŀǘ CŀƛǊǾƛŜǿ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

 

¢ƘŜ tŜŜǊ-ǘƻ-tŜŜǊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ƛǎ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ǳǇ ŀƎŀƛƴ ŀǘ 
CŀƛǊǾƛŜǿ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŜƴƎŀƎŜǎ  
ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƛƴ ŎǊŜŀǝƴƎ ŀ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎΣ ŎŀǊƛƴƎΣ  
ǊŜǎǇŜŎǜǳƭ ŀƴŘ ǎŀŦŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ 

ǘƘŜ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǇƻǎƛǝǾŜ ƳŜƴǘƻǊƛƴƎ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎΦ  {ŜƴƛƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜŀǊƴ 
/¢{ ŎǊŜŘƛǘǎ ōȅ ǎǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ǝƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ŀǘ CI{ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘΣ ǊƻƭŜ ƳƻŘŜƭΣ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴŬŘŀƴǘΦ {ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ƎŀƳŜǎΣ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΣ 
ŎǊŀƊǎΣ ŎƻƴǾŜǊǎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ Ǝƻŀƭ-ǎŜǩƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ǳƴǝƭ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ tŜŜǊ ƳŜƴǘƻǊǎ ƭƛǎǘŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳŜƴǘŜŜǎΣ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŀƴŘ 
ƎǳƛŘŀƴŎŜΣ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ ōǳƛƭŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎƻŎƛŀƭ ǎƪƛƭƭǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇ 
ŀ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ ōŀǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘǊǳǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎǇŜŎǘΦ   
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǝƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tŜŜǊ-ǘƻ-tŜŜǊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ Ŏŀƴ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ aǎΦ Iƻōōǎ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ  

DǊƛŜŦ ŀƴŘ [ƻǎǎ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ  
{ǇŜŎǘǊǳƳ ƛǎ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǘƘŀǘ ƎǳƛŘŜǎ ȅƻǳǘƘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ƎǊƛŜŦ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǎǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀƛƴŦǳƭ ƭƛŦŜ ǘǊŀƴǎƛǝƻƴǎ 
ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ ŘŜŀǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǾƻǊŎŜΦ  
{ǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƳŜŜǘ ǿŜŜƪƭȅ ŦƻǊ мн ǿŜŜƪǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ t¦[{9 ōƭƻŎƪ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ ŦǊƻƳ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ фƴŘ ǘƻ 
!ǇǊƛƭ нсǘƘΦ  

¢ƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦǊŜŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΣ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ 5ŀȅƴŀ IƻōōǎΣ .Φ9ŘΣ .{² 
¸ƻǳǘƘ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘ ²ƻǊƪŜǊΣ CŀƛǊǾƛŜǿ IƛƎƘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 



Kaitlin Maguire, Addictions Counsellor from Alberta 

Health Services, visited Fairview High School in honour 

of National Non Smoking Week to teach about the  

dangers of smoking and allow students to test out their 

carbon monoxide levels. 

 

Rupertsland Career Bus spent the day at 

FHS on February 17. Good information 

for anyone with Metis background that is 

interested in career counselling or help finding out about            

financial assistance.  Mrs. Glen arranged the appointments for  

the day, thank you! 

 
  


